
As you may know, recently enacted bipartisan legislation rescinds $150 million from SSBCI. Importantly, 
no jurisdiction that has been approved or applied for funds will see a reduction in that allocation. In 
particular, funding in the following categories will not be reduced as a result of this legislation:  

• Capital Program allocations for all approved jurisdictions. 
• Capital Program allocations for jurisdictions (states, territories, D.C., and Tribal governments) 

currently under review: Funds allocated to states, territories, DC, and Tribal governments for 
capital allocations for which Treasury has received a timely and complete 
application.  (Allocations to states, territory, and DC may be found here.  Allocations to Tribal 
governments remain the same as in the application portal.) 

• Formula Technical Assistance (TA) Grant Program allocations for states, territories, and D.C. 
currently under review: Funds allocated to states, territories, and DC under the TA Grant 
Program for which Treasury has received an application. (Allocations to states, territories, and 
DC may be found here.) 

• Formula TA Grant Program allocations for Tribal governments: Funds allocated to Tribal 
governments under the TA Grant Program for which applications are due July 28, 
2023.  (Allocations to Tribal governments remain the same as in the application portal.) 

• Incentive allocation: Funds set aside for the capital program incentive allocation. 

 

https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/256/Updated-Preliminary-Allocations-Table-Nov-2021.pdf#_blank
https://home.treasury.gov/system/files/216/PreliminaryTechnicalAssistanceAllocations-April-2022.pdf#_blank

